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Community Newsletter  

21st June 2024  

 

If you have any community 

information that may be 

suitable for this newsletter, 

please send it in to the school 

office: FAO Mrs Taylor – 

Community Newsletter.  

 

Tips for helping children stay safe online - IWF / PIER 

‘Self-generated’ child sexual abuse 

material (CSAM) has been the 

subject of research that PIER 

(Policing Institute for the Eastern 

Region) have just finished on behalf of the Internet Watch 

Foundation. ‘Self-generated’ CSAM are images and videos 

which are taken by children and then shared either:  

 willingly, usually with a boyfriend/girlfriend, or   

 unwillingly, through coercion, or  

 shared by a third party without their consent. 

Some of these images end up being distributed, sometimes 

sold, on the open and dark web by those with a sexual 

interest in children. 

Just over 300 children took part in the research and talked 

about their experiences of growing up in a digital world, 

where they talk to their friends, game and do their 

schoolwork online. Many described receiving unwanted 

sexual images and some commented that it has become 

normalised and part of their lives.  

The apps they use, such as Snapchat and TikTok. are also 

used by perpetrators to talk to children and groom them 

into sharing sexual images. This is a serious safeguarding 

issue, with wide-reaching consequences that we all need to 

learn more about.  

PIER and IWF have written a blog post for parents/carers 

about how they can better understand their children's 

online world and its risks. The blog post can be found 

here: https://www.iwf.org.uk/news-media/blogs/tips-for-

helping-children-stay-safe-online/ 

 

 

BBC news on Family and Education 

Please follow the link for various family and 

education current news. 

https://www.bbc.co.uk/news/education 

 

 

Wanted for OPAL  

Can you help us to find 

large wooden pallets, 

water drums, blue barrels, large wooden spools, pogo 

sticks, space hoppers, stilts and bicycles please? 

If you have any of the items listed above, please bring them 

into school FAO Mrs Mead (Tues - Fri) or Mrs Gutridge 

(Mon).  Mrs Mead and Mrs Gutridge are usually on the 

playground in the mornings.  Alternatively, donations can 

be given to the school office. Thank you 

 

Family Fest at Harrow Lodge Park 12-14th July 2024 

The local mental health charity Mind in Havering, Barking 

and Dagenham is holding a 3 day Festival of Family Fun, 

entertainment and music in Harrow Lodge Park in 

Hornchurch – the Essex Pop, Tribute and Family Fests! 

See attached poster further on in the newsletter. 

https://email.kjbm.safeguardinginschools.co.uk/c/eJyEkc2K3DAQhJ9GvgQb_frnoENCYsg5DzDIUtvuHVlyJHnMvH2Y2VkIYSFHfVWqbrrMvl-C2UBfzZuZsM4lJphTDCXXe4rusAVjqJx2Ug0TrUCzjvUtFW3bVbAZ9BcHHm-Q7hd0mvNeSDlQNfCX-oBMCTYI1rUvtkHOZoFLue-g39GUonHW5PKyJMjxSBY-_Z_h9wHhXfxAx_RM-_F4ffsn7DNl1a0VwjAphGqFUkLOAK5XrBvmqaOSqQo1p1zSlnVUKclFw01POZ8sdbSXPQgi6fVt2ppsZlgOkxyGBUO2a4w-NzY2x7Xyei1lz0R8JXwkfDzPs8FzbmJamuNK-BjgzPUGDg3h4-TjkgkfC-65nmOqV_A7hqW2K3qXINS5mHv9GFjH4DEA4WP1cc8MwUG6uLgZDPq_qyW9gnFE0imZMKNvVnODhGFpsl2fBrC4I4TybEGoVqlODqrKWF7FyE4x2iteFf0LC3z5-Z1w8Re-af4nAAD__22yzTE
https://email.kjbm.safeguardinginschools.co.uk/c/eJyEkc2K3DAQhJ9GvgQb_frnoENCYsg5DzDIUtvuHVlyJHnMvH2Y2VkIYSFHfVWqbrrMvl-C2UBfzZuZsM4lJphTDCXXe4rusAVjqJx2Ug0TrUCzjvUtFW3bVbAZ9BcHHm-Q7hd0mvNeSDlQNfCX-oBMCTYI1rUvtkHOZoFLue-g39GUonHW5PKyJMjxSBY-_Z_h9wHhXfxAx_RM-_F4ffsn7DNl1a0VwjAphGqFUkLOAK5XrBvmqaOSqQo1p1zSlnVUKclFw01POZ8sdbSXPQgi6fVt2ppsZlgOkxyGBUO2a4w-NzY2x7Xyei1lz0R8JXwkfDzPs8FzbmJamuNK-BjgzPUGDg3h4-TjkgkfC-65nmOqV_A7hqW2K3qXINS5mHv9GFjH4DEA4WP1cc8MwUG6uLgZDPq_qyW9gnFE0imZMKNvVnODhGFpsl2fBrC4I4TybEGoVqlODqrKWF7FyE4x2iteFf0LC3z5-Z1w8Re-af4nAAD__22yzTE
https://www.bbc.co.uk/news/education
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As you can see there is something for everyone at these 

events and they raise much needed funds to support 

people struggling with their mental health. 

 

You have been offered a special deal… 

Your School/PTA will receive a 25% donation off every 

ticket you purchase! 

To book: 

1. Visit the website:www.essexfest.co.uk 

2. Select the event that you want to book tickets for 

from the drop down box at the top  

3. Select number of tickets 

4. In the box at the bottom right, enter the 

code branfil25 and press apply. 

5. Then press the PAY button which will take you to 

the checkout 

6. Branfil Primary School PTA will receive a 25% 

donation of the tickets you have booked  

 

 

 

 

Friends of Branfil 

The summer fayre raised an amazing £5,000.  Many thanks 

to everybody involved in arranging the fayre, help on the 

day and, of course, everybody who attended.  All the 

money raised will be used to fund a shade sail for the 

playground that will can be used by all the children.   

Please see next page for photos of the event. 

This year we have also funded the year 6 hoodies, leaver’s 

discos and ice lollies for sports day.  We have provided the 

amazing OPAL rickshaws and carts for OPAL, the boat 

repairs and a drumming workshop for year 4.  We will 

continue to support all families at Branfil by raising money 

to enrich every child’s experience at school.  

We had JSD, Blaze of Upminster and the Scouts attend the 

summer fayre. If anyone would like to join any of the local 

community groups they are welcome to get in touch for 

more information.   

We have a code available to use if any of our parents/carers 

are buying tickets to Family Fest 12-14th July at Harrow 

Lodge Park (see previous article).  By using the code we will 

receive a 25% commission.   

We have still got the school discos to look forward to and 

we might even be able to squeeze in a break the rules day 

before the end of term! 

  

  

http://www.essexfest.co.uk/
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